SUBJECT: ECONOMICS -I (GENERAL PRINCIPLES)

02.00 PM TO 05.00 PM Time: Day : Tuesday : 09/04/2019 Date Max. Marks:60 S-2019-1517 N.B.: All questions are COMPULSORY. 1) Figures to the right indicate FULL marks. 2) 3) Draw neat and labeled diagram WHEREVER necessary. What is economic system? Which economic system would you advocate for (12) Q.1 your nation? Why? OR What is partnership form of business organization? What are the advantages and (12) disadvantages of partnership? What is direct tax? Explain the advantages and disadvantages of direct taxes. **Q.2** (12)What is monopoly? Explain the price determination under monopoly with the (12) help of suitable diagram. State the Law of Supply. Explain the assumptions and exceptions of the law of (12) Q.3 supply. OR What is Fiscal Policy? What are the aims and objectives of fiscal policy? (12)What are the functions of central banking institution? **Q.4** (12)OR Define commercial banks. Explain the process of multiple credit creation of (12) commercial banks. Q.5 What are the functions and organizational structure of IMF? What is the nature (12) of the relationship between IMF and India? OR What is economic problem? Explain with the help of definitions of scarcity and (12) choice.

**SUBJECT: ECONOMICS-II** 

Time:

02.00 PM TO 05.00 PM

Day

Tuesday

S-2019-1566 Date 09/04/2019 Max. Marks: 80 N.B.: 1) Attempt any six questions including Q.1 which is COMPULSORY. 2) Q.1 carries 20 marks and all the other questions carry 12 marks each. 3) Draw neat and labeled diagrams wherever necessary. Q.1 Write short notes on (ANY FOUR) of the following: (20)Relevance of economics to study of law b) Characteristics of mixed economy Quantitative tools of credit control c) d) Determinants of supply e) Price discrimination f) Features and functions of capital What is money? What are the functions of mone Q.2(12)State the organizational structure, functions and objectives of International (12) Q.3 Monetary Fund. Is Planned economy a good way of governing the nation? Why? Justify your (12) **Q.4** answer. Differentiate between economic growth and economic development. What is (12) Q.5 the role played by technology in economic development? 'Savings, consumption and investment are a knitting pattern' Explain. (12)**Q.6** What is Oligopoly form of market? Describe the primary characteristics of (12) **Q.**7 oligopoly using current examples. What are the advantages and disadvantages of joint stock company? (12)Q.8 What is monetary policy? Explain the scope and limitations of monetary **Q.9** policy. What are the primary and secondary functions of commercial banks? (12)Q.10

\* \* \* \*

#### SUBJECT: FUNDAMENTALS OF MANAGEMENT

Day

Wednesday

Time:

02.00 PM TO 05.00 PM

Date

03/04/2019

Max. Marks:60

S-2019-1515

N.B.:

- 1) All questions are COMPULSORY.
- 2) All questions carry EQUAL marks.
- Q.1 Define management. Explain various functions performed by manager.

ΩR

Explain weather management is an art or science.

Q.2 Explain vision, mission, objectives and policies in planning and its importance.

OR

Explain the importance of planning in decision making.

Q.3 What is decentralization? What are its advantages.

OF

Explain different types of organizational structures

Q.4 Explain different characteristics of leader.

OR

What is business ethics? What factors are to be considered by manager for following ethical practices

Q.5 What is management control? Explain traditional non budgetary control devices.

OR

Explain why flexible control systems are required to achieve set goals by an organization.

\* \* \* \*

#### SUBJECT: FUNDAMENTALS OF MANAGEMENT

Day

Wednesday

Time: 02.00 PM TO 05.00 PM

Date

03/04/2019

Max. Marks: 80

S-2019-1564

N.B.:

- 1) Attempt ANY SIX questions including Q. no. 1 which is COMPULSORY.
- 2) Question no. 1 carries 20 marks and all other questions carry 12 marks each.
- Q.1 Write short notes on (ANY FOUR)
  - a) Corporate social responsibilities
  - b) Barriers for delegation
  - c) Span of management
  - d) Formal and informal organization
  - e) Decision making
  - f) Budget
- **Q.2** "Without management no organization can survive." Justify.
- Q.3 Explain different types of leadership.
- Q.4 Define planning. Explain the significance of key result area (KRA) while setting objectives.
- Q.5 State factors that raise the ethical standard for organization?
- **Q.6** Differentiate between
  - a) Delegation and decentralization
  - b) Functional organization and divisional organization.
- Q.7 Explain the emergence of Human Relations school in management.
- **Q.8** Explain steps to be taken in effective controlling of an organisastion.
- Q.9 State different function of management and explain in brief.
- Q.10 Why delegation of authority is important in an organization. Explain in brief

\* \* \*

### SUBJECT: GENERAL ENGLISH-I

02.00 PM TO 05.00 PM Monday Time: Day 01/04/2019 Date Max. Marks:60 S-2019-1514 N.B.: 1) All questions are **COMPULSORY**. 2) Figures to the right indicate FULL marks. Combine the following sentences: (ANY FIVE) Q.1 A)(10)This must not happen again. You will be dismissed. (Rewrite using 'or') He overslept himself. Thus missed the train. (Rewrite using 'and') ii) iii) I need to work hard. I can pass the exam. (Rewrite using 'so that') iv) I refused to talk about it. I was put in jail. (Rewrite using 'so') They made plans to go. They ended up not being able to make it. (Rewrite v) using 'But') vi) He saw the lion. He ran away. (Rewrite using 'as soon as') Correct the following sentences. B) (10)She was that proud that everyone liked her. i) My license are in my pocket. ii) iii) A box of eggs are on the table. iv) He is my cousin brother. v) He told these news to his mother. **Q.2** Rewrite as directed: (10)Change the Voice: I am bringing the box. Change to Indirect Speech: He said, "Hari took my pencil." Correct the following sentence: iii) She fell off of the top step. Add a question tag: Ram goes to school. **Punctuate the following:** he was the president of usa.

### Q.3 Explain the following legal terms: (ANY FIVE)

(10)

- i) Bona fide
- ii) Infringement
- iii) Plaintiff
- iv) Homicide
- v) Jurisdiction
- vi) Insolvent

P.T.O.

#### Q.4 Read the passage and answer the questions given below:

(10)

Habits are easily formed especially bad ones, such as over-eating, drinking and smoking. Once formed, they are difficult to be got rid of. Idleness and overwork are also matters of habit. Bad habits must be fought against. They should not be allowed to be formed, and when formed, one should try to give them up at all costs.

The habit of consuming tobacco is one of the most widespread and most harmful habits. None has claimed any good for it. Again, more harmful than this, is the drinking habit. Alcohol of any kind is poison, even if taken in small quantities. Drinking is universal in cold countries, under the false notion that it is a necessity. Millions of people have begun to do entirely without it, with great advantage to their health and wealth. Such bad habits must be given up.

- i) What are the bad habits that are easily formed?
- ii) Write words form the passage which mean the following:
  - a) Of worldwide scope
  - b) Widely circulated
- iii) What are the most harmful habits some people are addicted to?
- iv) Write sentences of your own using the following word:
  - a) Advantage
  - b) Harmful
- v) What is the advice given for the good of the people?

### Q.5 Write an essay in about 350 words on ANY ONE of the following topics: (10)

\* \* 0 \*

- i) Triple Talaq.
- ii) A visit to any historical place in India.
- iii) Indian Judiciary.

#### SUBJECT: GENERAL ENGLISH-I

02.00 PM TO 05.00 PM Monday Day Time: 01/04/2019 Date Max. Marks: 80 S-2019-1563 **N.B.**: 1) All questions are **COMPULSORY**. 2) Figures to the right indicates **FULL** marks. Combine the following sentences. (ANY FIVE) Q.1 (A) (10)She had the qualifications. She did not get the job.(Rewrite using 'Although) i) We were tired. We had been running for hours. (Rewrite using 'Because') ii) iii) She was angry. She said nothing. (Rewrite using 'Though') iv) The Sun shines. Make hay now. (Rewrite using 'While') She is not honest. She is not hard working. (Rewrite using 'Neither....nor') v) vi) She is pretty. She is intelligent. (Rewrite using 'as well as') **(B)** Correct the following sentences: (15)Do you attend to your classes regularly i) ii) We are awaiting for the bus. He is weak at grammar. iii) Each of the boys are clever. iv) Ten rupees are too much for this pen v) Q.2 Rewrite as directed: (10)i) Change the Voice We expect good news. ii) Change to Indirect speech: He said, "I have got a prize." iii) Correct the following sentence: It is one of the best films that has been recently produced. iv) Add a question tag: She came home late. v) Punctuate the following: he said I shall never repeat it

Q.3 Explain the following legal terms: (ANY FIVE) (10)

- i) Act of law
- ii) By-laws
- Bailable offence iii)
- Breach of trust iv)
- Civil rights v)
- Ex-officio vi)

P.T.O.

Q.4 Read the passage carefully and answer the questions given below: (15)

Love of justice will lead you to recognize every person's right to life. This is, indeed, that first and most fundamental right of every man, woman and child. The precept, "thou shall not kill", is common to all religions and ethical systems. But it is sad to reflect that murder still counts its victims by hundreds, if not thousands, each year. In war, number may rise to millions. Duels are still fought in some countries. Infanticide is openly or secretly practiced by a few communities. Rivalry and jealously in love incite to murder, and especially in countries where alcoholic beverages are commonly used and the imagination is over sexualized by art and literature. Avarice arms the hand of the poor or greedy murderer who is himself the victim of capitalism. Striking working men and unarmed agitators are sometimes murdered by the police and the militia. Prisoners who attempt to escape are shot down under certain circumstances. Among very backward tribes murder for cannibalism or ritual still prevails. Many governments also murder the criminal who has killed a brother-man; this legalized murder is called 'justice' and 'punishment'. But some humane nations have abolished this barbarous custom. Some motorists are guilty of the murder of pedestrians through culpable carelessness. Some working men are murdered in factory accidents which are caused by the avarice of the capitalists. Racial or religious riots result in many murders in several countries. Fascism murders some of its political opponents secretly or openly. Imperialism provokes murder and then retaliates by murder. Capitalism murders millions by slow starvation and premature death. Thus men women and children are killed today, in peace and war.

i) What is common to all religions and what is its importance?

ii) Write words from the passage which mean the following:

a) A person who eats human flesh

b) Relating to the philosophical study of ethics

iii) How is capitalism responsible for murders?

iv) Write sentences of your own using the following words:

a) Culpable b) Barbarous

v) What are the personal reasons that incite men to kill others?

Q.5 Write an essay in about 350 words on ANY ONE of the following topics: (20)

i) Social responsibility of Lawyers.

ii) Improving the Status of Women in India.

iii) India of My Dreams

\*

#### SUBJECT: LAW OF TORT INCLUDING MOTOR VEHICLE ACCIDENT & **CONSUMER PROTECTION ACT**

02.00 PM TO 05.00 PM Time: Day : Friday Date Max. Marks: 80 : 19/04/2019 S-2019-1590 N.B.:

- Attempt ANY SIX questions including Q.No.1 which is COMPULSORY. 1)
- Q.No.1 carries 20 marks and all other questions carry 12 marks each. 2)
- **Q.1** Write short notes on ANY FOUR with reference to Consumer Protection Act, 1986:
  - Object of the Consumer Protection Act a)
  - b) "Consumer"
  - c) Rights of a Consumer
  - d) Complaint
  - e) Defect in goods
  - f) Deficiency in services
- Define a Tort. Explain the chief characteristics of Tort. **Q.2**
- Explain the maxim 'Volenti non fit injuria' along with its exceptions. Q.3
- Explain the rule of Absolute Liability as evolved by the Apex Court of India. **Q.4**
- Write short notes on **ANY TWO** of the following: Q.5
  - a) Res ipsa Loquitur
  - Trespass b)
  - **Malicious Prosecution**
- Define Nuisance. What are the remedies available to the aggrieved person? **Q.6**
- A man's reputation is the estimate in which others hold him, not the opinion which **Q.**7 he has for himself. Discuss.
- How far is the State vicariously liable for the torts committed by its employees? **Q.8**
- What are the types of Extra Judicial remedies given under the law of torts? **Q.9**
- Q.10 Discuss the powers and functions of the claims tribunal under the Motor Vehicle Act.

#### SUBJECT: SOCIOLOGY-I (GENERAL PRINCIPLES)

Day : Fr

Friday

Time: 02.00 PM TO 05.00 PM

Date

05/04/2019

Max. Marks: 60

S-2019-1516

N.B.:

- 1) All questions are **COMPULSORY**
- 2) All questions carry **EQUAL** marks.
- Q.1 A) Define Sociology and explain its nature and scope.

OR

- **B)** "Sociology is an essential subject in the study of law". Discuss the above statement highlighting the importance of Sociology.
- Q.2 A) Short notes on the following:
  - i) Society
  - ii) Community

OR

- **B)** Mention the distinctive characteristics of agrarian society with its advantages and disadvantages.
- Q.3 A) Write in detailed summary of various sociological methods.

OR

- B) Elaborate on the technological factor of social change.
- Q.4 A) What is the cause of deviance behavior? Suggest consequences and remedies to minimize it.

OR

- B) Define the term Social Control. Explain its need and elaborate in detail the means of social control.
- Q.5 A) Examine briefly the various theories of Social Change.

OR

B) Describe briefly the various kinds of Social groups.

÷

**SUBJECT: SOCIOLOGY-I** 

Day : Friday

Time:

02.00 PM TO 05.00 PM

Date: 05

: 05/04/2019

Max. Marks: 80

S-2019-1565

**N.B.:** 

- 1) Attempt any six questions including Q.No.1 which is COMPULSORY.
- 2) Q.No.1 carries 20 marks and all other questions carry 12 marks each.
- Q.1 Write short notes on **ANY FOUR** of the following:
  - a) Social structure
  - b) Rural society
  - c) Need of social control
  - d) Primary Group
  - e) Biological factor of social change.
  - f) Status and role.
- Q.2 Define sociology. Explain in detail the nature of sociology.
- Q.3 Illustrate on the concept of Community and Association.
- Q.4 Explain the various scientific methods employed by sociologist to explore social facts.
- Q.5 How the study sociology is significant to law students?
- Q.6 What are means social control in traditional and modern society?
- Q.7 Define Deviance. Explain the various causes of deviance in detail.
- **Q.8** Write a detailed note on theories of social change.
- Q.9 What is the importance of Secondary groups? Distinguish between primary and secondary group.
- Q.10 State the factors responsible for bringing about social change in society.

\* \* \* \*